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Tintwistle C. E. (A) Primary School         
                       ‘Confidence, Competence, Creativity

6th May 2016
Thank You!
Thanks to everyone who joined us for our Queen’s Birthday street (playground) party, we were overwhelmed with the generosity of all those who donated cakes and scones. A big thanks also to the TSA for putting so much effort into creating a memorable day for everyone, your hard work is much appreciated.
SATs

SATs café will be open from 8.30am from Monday to Thursday next week for year 6 pupils only.
The children are invited to join us for juice and toast before their tests. Friday morning will be good work assembly as normal.
PAS

After the Whit holiday PAS will be running on Tuesdays only so that we can ensure that the hall is available for every session and the coaches will be able to deliver quality activities whatever the weather.
Thank You Letter Awards
We were recently invited to take part in a Thank You Letter competition run by The Jubilee Centre for Character and Virtues based the University of Birmingham. Five of our pupils: Nica Wong-Birchall, Katie Winterbottom, Isaac Whittaker, Oliver Crocker and Dora Entwisle were shortlisted and won £10 book awards. We were also delighted to hear that Katie is a finalist and will be attending the presentation and a celebratory lunch on 11th May – congratulations Katie!

Staffing Changes

Mrs Spalding will be retiring at the end of the summer term and is looking forwards to spending more time with her husband. She has been a valued member of staff for many years and I am sure you will all join us in wishing her well for the future. If anyone would like to donate towards a leaving gift you are welcome to do so.

Miss Crowe is expecting a baby in October and we are currently advertising for a temporary teacher to cover her class next year. 
Educational Research 
At Tintwistle we are committed to involvement in educational research as a way to ensure the best outcomes for all our pupils, both current and future. As well as our ongoing work with the University of Manchester we are working with NFER and Mentor and have been visited by researchers from Oxford University. We also aim to develop the pupil’s own voices, a recent example would be our year five and six pupils giving feedback to the health service on their experiences in hospitals, medical practices and dental surgeries. This survey was carried out in order to ensure that health services are meeting the needs of young people and direct action to improve services was taken as a result. A group of pupils have also participated in a European Union study of childhood happiness and wellbeing. Most recently we have been selected to be one of only 10 pilot schools in the UK for QB Check, an online screening tool for ADHD, following a request by Tameside Health Authority. We are very proud of our participation in research and quality assurance and the children have been very positive about their involvement. Please be assured that your child will only be involved in research with your permission and that full details will always be given to the parents of pupils involved.
Warmer Weather

Now that the weather is getting warmer please do remember water bottles and sunscreen – and coats for when it rains! We are unable to apply sunscreen in school and have been assured by health care professionals that a good application of a high factor cream in the morning will last until 3.30pm. Please ensure that both school uniforms and PE kits will cover your child’s shoulders, strappy tops are not suitable for PE.

Jo Griffin, Headteacher

Dates for Your Diary
Please check the website calendar for changes and updates.

Monday 9th May

KS2 SATs week, SATS café open

Friday 13th May

EYFS Stay and Play 9.30am (following good work assembly)

Monday 16th May
Whole school literacy week ‘The Day the Crayons Quit’
Friday 20th May
Dress in your favourite colour/as a crayon 

Thursday 26th May

Well dressing in school

Friday 27th May

Well dressing in school 




Half term holiday begins

Monday 6th June

Return to school

Friday 10th June

Modern Foreign Languages day for Class 4

Wednesday 15th June
EYFS Stay and Play from 9.00am

Thursday 16th June

Whole school trip to Tatton Park

Friday 17th June

Class 4 assembly – Ancient Egypt

Wednesday 22nd June
Meeting for new reception and nursery parents 10am
Friday 24th June

Non-uniform day for gala bottles

Saturday 25th June
Tintwistle Gala

Monday 27th June
School closed for staff training. Optional half day of maths at Longdendale for Y5. Longdendale new intake evening.
Wednesday 29th June
Longdendale 3 day induction for Y6 begins.

Friday 1st July
Move up afternoon, children meet their new teachers.

Thursday 7th July
Glossopdale 2 day induction for Y6 begins.

Thursday 14th July
Cooking on fire and outdoor activity day.

Monday 18th July
EYFS Stay and Play from 9.00am. Try a new sport week begins.

Friday 22nd July
Grow Wild (art club) assembly and video presentation.

Sports Day – you are welcome to join us from 1.30pm.

Monday 25th July
Tintwistle’s Got Talent event for pupils in school.

Tuesday 26th July
Leavers’ Service 9.00am at Christ Church.

